Landaff Select Board Meeting Landaff, NH May 29, 2024 6 PM

Minutes

Present:

Mary Beaudin, Rachael Booth, and Frances Day, Administrative Assistant

Absent:

Harry McGovern

Meeting was called to order at 6:02 p.m.

Mary made a motion to accept the May 15, 2024 minutes. Rachael seconded. Minutes were approved and filed.

Treasurer's report for April was reviewed and approved and will be placed on file.

Mary advised that she spoke with the Jeff Nute, Road Agent regarding applying for any available grant monies to cover the cost of damages sustained by the Town from the recent storms. Jeff indicated that there was no serious damage that he was aware of other than the crew spending a couple of hours cleaning up debris and "blow down".

Rachael stated that a new computer has been installed in the Tax Collector's office as requested. Fran confirmed that

The Board then reviewed the Application for Driveway Permit no. 2024-05-15 and approved Building Permit Application No. 24-05-15 for Matthew and Rhiannon Copithorne. The Driveway Permit Application was then forwarded to the Planning Board for approval.

Fran advised the Board that Vickie Ayers, Appraiser from the Department of Revenue made a recent visit to the office to discuss the new changes to the 2023-2027 Criteria Booklet made by the Current Use Assessment Board. She offered suggestions on updating the land records to reflect the new changes.

There being no further business to come before the Board, Mary made a motion to adjourn, seconded by Rachel.

The meeting was adjourned at 7:15 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Frances R. Day

Mary Beaudin

Rachael Booth